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News Letter No 29……October 2011
Dear Members and Supporters
Status of the Village Green Application.
You will recall that we issued our last News Letter No 28 in June 2011 following the Public Enquiry over the Village Green application for part of Coombe Wood, and with the expectation that the Inspector’s report and recommendation(s) would be issued approximately 8 to 10 weeks following the Enquiry.  Unfortunately almost 4 months later this has not been the case and Essex County Council (ECC) have confirmed during our most recent follow up that they too have not received the report. ECC did confirm that they would make contact with the Planning Inspectorate at Bristol to determine where they are at with the issuance of the report.  At the time of writing this News Letter we have had no further communication with ECC, and will make further inquiry with them very shortly.  Although there is no formal statutory period for the issuance of the Inspector’s report following an Enquiry, ECC did advise that the target period adopted by the Planning Inspectorate for the issuance of a report is between 8 to 12 weeks. 

We obviously will inform you immediately once the report is received.

Volunteers for the Committee. 

Friends of Coombe Wood (FOC) has now achieved a significant milestone, we have been in existence for 10 years, and over that period FOC has gained the respect and admiration of the local Council and other organisations.  During that time your committee members have worked extremely hard, dare I say tirelessly, throughout the whole campaign for Village Green status over the whole of Coombe Wood.  With perhaps only a few changes in members over that period of time, the committee has remained together in order to afford the essential continuity during the pursuit of legal protection over Coombe Wood during the two Village Green applications.  Now that the prime legal process has been achieved, and without trying to pre-empt the Inspector’s recommendations, the fight for legal protection over Coombe Wood is reaching its conclusion.  The Inspector’s recommendations are normally accepted and ratified by ECC, and there is little chance of appeal, (other than perhaps a very costly judicial review for which at the moment we see no grounds), in the event that we may not agree the recommendations.  A number of the Committee have previously stated that once the
legal protection process is exhausted, then that may be the appropriate time for new members with a new skill set to address the ongoing needs of Coombe Wood.   The next phase of attention to Coombe Wood would be primarily in the management and safety of the wood, as well as a determination as to what level and type of management is necessary. 
Several members of the committee have indicated that they do not intend to seek re-election at the forthcoming Annual General Meeting, which is currently scheduled for 24th November 2011 (we will be issuing more details on the AGM in November).  It is therefore absolutely essential that new volunteers come forward to sit on the committee if FOC is to continue in its current format. FOC has in the past always endeavoured to project itself as a forward thinking and professional organisation, and, to repeat, we have managed to build up a significant level of respect and admiration with those organisations with which we have dealings.  This is quite evident when you consider that the legal organisations of Environmental Law Foundation and Francis Taylor Chambers in Temple, London gladly accepted our case at either nil or very significantly reduced fees during the VG application Enquiry.  If it is the wish of our members in the community that FOC should continue in the way that it has in the past, then it is essential that new volunteers join the committee to help in the running of FOC.

After the first exciting and challenging 10 years in the life of Friends of Coombe Wood, it would a shame if the organisation was not able to function in a similar manner for at least the next few years.      
So please, should you be able to spare some time to sit on the committee of Friends of Coombe, now is the time to step forward.  If you are at all interested, please make contact with any member of the committee if you need any further information. 
Finally a reminder of the Bramble Pull/Litter Pick which is scheduled for 19th October 2011 at 10.30am and for which we have just sent out details and a request for volunteers.  
Please help if you can.
Many thanks for your continuing help and support,

The Committee

Affiliated to – The Open Spaces Society

                        CAVS (Castle Point Association of Voluntary Services)  


